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On May 2, 4 and 5, the Hyojeong CheonBo Special Workshop was held, touring a total of three regions in 

Batambang City. The Heavenly Asia Pacific Branch Training Center was invited from each town of the 

city of Battambang and the workshop was held on May 2 in Preah Net Preah, May 4 in Samlout and May 

5 in Moung with a total of 1,500 participants for three days, each workshop had same programs based on 

the Hyojeong Offering Presentation Ceremony. 

 

The opening ceremony was hosted by Vice President Hut Hen, FFWPU Cambodia, and the heads of each 

town came out to deliver the opening speech. 

 

Lecturer Edgar Tanate, Heavenly Asia Pacific Branch Training Center, gave a lecture, "the Grace of 

Chanyang and Hyojeong Offering Papers" and President In-cheon Kim, Heavenly Asia Pacific Branch 

Training Center, officiated the Hyojeong Offering Presentation Ceremony. 

 

We would like to share other testimonies of the participants who experienced grace during the events. 

 

 
 



 

 

Mr. Boun Laengpheng (Deputy District Leader, Preah Net Preah District) 

"After the Hyojeong Offering Ceremony, there was the chanyang session. Then I understood, this is the 

event that True Father in Heaven, came down to visit my commune, to my district. This is the event that 

we invite True Mother substantially and we invite True Father spiritually. I understood that this event is 

the event to invite True Parents to our village. That's why I wrote a gold Hyojeong Offering Paper after 

this event. I hope this will not be late." 
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Chey Thnam (Chief of District Council for Preah Net Preah District) 

"Through HJ Cheon Bo event, I truly realized this is the event for building great nation. We need to keep 

going till we have settle down the True Parents' tradition into our community." 

 

 


